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DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Monday 25th November 2024 - Girls' Football Team will be invited to attend a 

tournament at Priest Hill.  

• Thursday 28th November -  

- Netball team will be playing St Clements during their usual scheduled netball 

training from 3.15pm-4.30pm.  Parents are welcome to watch. 

- Christmas Mufti Day in exchange for colourful items for the PTA Christmas 

hampers.  

• Friday 29th November - Girls' Tag Rugby Tournament at Auriol School.  Collect from 

school at 12.40pm for 1.30pm.  

KEY CHRISTMAS DATES 

• Wednesday 11th December 2024  - Pantomime 'A Christmas Carol' during the day 

for children (thank you to the PTA) 

• Thursday 12th December 2024 - PTA Christmas Fun Day during school day  

• Friday 13th December 2024 - PTA Christmas Fun Day during school day for children 

• Monday 16th December 2024 

- Rehearsal for Carol Concert at Epsom College - 9.00am -12.00pm. Parents 

volunteers needed to help teachers walk with children 

- Carol Concert at Epsom College 6.00pm -8.00pm - We hope all are able to 

attend 

• Wednesday 18th December 2024  - Carol Singing at the Café Alexandra Park 

12.45am - Parents Welcome 

• Thursday 19th December 2024 - Children's Christmas Lunch and children can wear 

Christmas jumper or head dress with uniform (this is not a mufti day) 

• Friday 20th December 2024  - Finish for winter break at 1.25pm/1.30pm 



Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Data Protection Training 

This week has been full of many challenges and the focus for improvement has been GDPR 

training and data protection updates. The school's digital protection officer came in to 

deliver specific training for the teachers and the office team. Next week the support staff will 

be getting training. In these times of electronic data storage and transfer, it is vital that we 

keep the school data safe and protect the school from cyber attacks. The training has been 

very helpful and staff have acted immediately on any possible shortfalls we have spotted. If 

you ever receive an email or reports which are intended for another parent please let us 

know immediately.  

Contacting Teachers 

I have had a number of parents on the gate, asking how to contact teachers. There are a few 

ways of contacting a teacher - the children in lower school have a reading record (yellow 

book) which can be used as a communication book for school - it also contains a mini 

timetable and their log in details for various programs. The upper school have a homework 

diary (small blue book) which can be used similarly. These books can be used for non 

emergency day to day contact. If you want to email a teacher then write to 

office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk3 and your email will be passed on.  

Thank you for limiting your emails  - I mentioned this at the Tea Parties- writing long emails 

from home or work may seem cathartic however it is very time consuming and takes up a 

vast amount of teacher time to read and reply.  If you can keep your emails as succinct as 

possible, then we would be very grateful. Teachers are not required to reply within a certain 

time and they will reply as soon as possible  - not always by email, it may be in their 

homework diary or a quick phone call. Please take time to consider that the teacher has 

many other children to plan, teach, assess and accommodate expectations for SEND and 

challenge - emails are not a priority. 

If you have an urgent matter please telephone the school. If it is not urgent, please send a 

succinct email and the main reason for your contact. Pastoral issues, friendship issues and 

behaviour concerns can only be dealt with if the children tell their teachers and the duty 

staff as soon as they feel unhappy or unsafe. Please encourage your child to seek an adult in 

school immediately and not to wait until they go home and the incident is faded from 

memory and reinterpretation of what really happened can cause confusion.  

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3mailto:office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



As part of our safeguarding the children post in the 'Mood Box' every day  - this ensures an 

adult is available to talk to them by lunchtime, if they feel unsafe or distressed about 

something (it may be a school issue or something upsetting them at home). Ask your child 

about the Mood Box if you are unaware, as it is completed by every child and they know 

how to use this very effective safeguarding and wellbeing system.  

THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week 

 

This week's Stars of the Week are above. Only one per class is nominated in our Celebration 

Assembly every Friday. They get a certificate and five house points for showing one or more 

of the school BELIEVE values  -Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, Vision 

and Every pupil matters.  



NEXT WEEK and COMING UP 

 



 



PTA Are Getting Ready for Christmas 

 



 

 



 

Sports Fixtures 

We have some more exciting fixtures coming up. 

• Monday 25th November 2024 - Selected Girls' football players have been invited to 

attend a tournament at Priest Hill.  Parents are welcome to come along to support 

the team. We will walk the children here from Priest Hill and can be collected from 

there following the match or we can walk them back to school.   

• Thursday 28th November - Netball team will be playing St Clements during their 

normal scheduled netball training from 3.15pm -4.30pm.  Parents are welcome to 

watch. 

• Friday 29th November - Girls' Tag Rugby Tournament at Auriol School. Team has 

been selected and parents have been informed. We will need parents to collect from 

school at 12.40pm for 1.30pm kick off.  

Donations for the Outdoor Classroom Needed 

If you have any unwanted items in the list please donate them to the school for use in the 

outdoor classroom. We are looking for donations of unwanted Rubik's cubes, fidget toys, 

playing cards, card games, board games and even arts and crafts items for use in the 

outdoor classroom. Thank you. 



The Sports Crew organise different activities and events that take place on different days in 

the outdoor classroom. Your donations will help with those activities and make break times 

fun.  

The Christmas Carol Concert - Keep the Date Free 

Please keep the evening of Monday 16th December 2024 from 6.15pm - 8.00pm free for 

the Wallace Fields Junior School Christmas concert which will be held in the at Epsom 

College Chapel. It is the one opportunity in the year for all the children and their 

parents/carers to come together so it would be wonderful if everyone gets involved in this 

annual landmark event. 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who have emailed the School Office to volunteer to walk 

from school to Epsom College and back for the rehearsal on the morning of Monday 16th 

December 2024.  It is much appreciated.  Thank you. 

YEAR 6 

Year 6 Materials for D & T Week - 9th December 2024 

Year 6 children will need fabric to make slippers. Any old clothing e.g. fleeces, dressing 

gowns, sweatshirts etc would be absolutely fine but we appreciate some children may want 

specific fabric. The children will need about 1m x 1m (it does depend on their foot size). If 

you want to check, measure over the highest point of your child's foot and add 3 cm, and 

the length of their foot + 4cm - we need enough fabric for 4 of those.  

Also, if anyone has any old vinyl flooring or old carpet underlay- it would be much 

appreciated!  We used to raid local flooring shops for their sample packs- though in recent 

years they understandably have been unable to provide this for us. This forms the sole of the 

slipper.  

Thank you, Ms Gough and Miss Hill Year 6 Class Teachers 

Recommended Reading List for Year 6 

Many parents were asking for a recommended reading list for Year 6 books at parents' 

evening last week and this list is regularly updated. 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/reading-lists-for-ks2-school-pupils/suggested-reading-list-for-

year-6-pupils-ks2-age-10-11/ 



 

Year 6 Height and Weight Check - Sign up by 2nd December 2024 

Earlier this week we sent to you a letter from the School Nurse team regarding their visit to 

our school on Tuesday 10th December 2024 for height and weight check of all children in 

Year 6. Please complete the electronic consent form with either Yes or No on the online 

portal by going to https://www.cfhschilddevelopment.co.uk/Form/NCMP. Enter your 

school’s unique code: - SR125298.  Deadline is 2nd December 2024. 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

 

Next INSET Day is Monday 24th February 2024 

The school is closed as this is a staff training day and a key point midyear where a full review 

is carried out. This day does not coincide with Wallace Fields Infants school as their days are 



determined by their trust and their head teacher. Whilst we understand the possible 

inconvenience for parents who have children at both schools, we strongly believe that INSET 

days are required over the year in order to facilitate school improvement. We regret this 

disparity, however good school practice and effective training must be maintained over the 

year and not clustered at the end of the year. Thank you in advance for your understanding. 

Please Check for Class and School Library Books at Home 

Please search around your house and return any school library and school class library books 

that have been read or may have been forgotten to the School Office!  

• School library books have a plastic cover and author sticker on the spine 

• Class library books have a Wallace Fields Junior School stamp inside the cover and 

red tape on the spine.  

• Any books with a class teacher's name on.  Ms. Gough (and former teacher Mrs. 

Crabb) had brought in their own books for their Year 6 book corners many of which 

have gone missing. 

School Dinners Menus 

 

 



 

CLUBS 

When Does My Child's Club Finish for Christmas? 

A reminder that Tennis club finished on Monday 18th November 2024.  Spanish and Science 

Clubs  have already finished and will not return until after the Christmas holidays.  Below are 

all the finish dates for all the other school clubs in alphabetical order.  

 

Saxophone / Woodwind Lessons 

Saxophone / Woodwind lessons are with Mrs Baldwin on a Tuesday after school. The lessons 

are arranged directly through Surrey Arts.  Surrey Arts have informed the School Office that 

the remaining lessons this term are: 03/12/24, 10/12/24 and 17/12/24.  There will not be a 

lesson next week on 26/11/24. 

You can also check your parents portal for up to date lesson changes. 

Please contact Surrey Arts directly on  01483 5193034 or email: surreyarts@surreycc.gov.uk 

if you have a query about booked lessons or interested in booking lessons. 

 
4https://www.google.com/search?q=contact+Surrey+Arts&rlz=1C1GCEA_en&oq=contact+Surrey+Arts&gs_lcrp
=EgZjaHJvbWUyBggAEEUYOTIICAEQABgWGB4yDQgCEAAYhgMYgAQYigUyDQgDEAAYhgMYgAQYigUyDQgEEAAY
hgMYgAQYigUyCggFEAAYgAQYogQyCggGEAAYgAQYogQyCggHEAAYgAQYogQyCggIEAAYgAQYogTSAQk0MDMyajF
qMTWoAgiwAgE&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&safe=active&ssui=on# 



Exciting Themed Activities at Wraparound Care  - JAG! 

 

 



 

 



 

Come join the fun with JAG today! 

• Secure your spot here: https://bookings.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/. 

• Parent Support: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/  

• FAQ’s: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/frequently-asked-

questions/ 

• Payment Options: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-

support/payment-options/. 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Violinist  

A Wallace Fields Junior School pupil won first place in the Violin Performance on both 

Kingston upon Thames festival of the performing arts and Sutton Music Festival held (16th 

and 17th November 2024).  



 



 



Great Gymnastic Achievement 

 

We are excited to share that Benji M (4K) competed in the regional Neon gymnastics 

competition last weekend. He was in the boys aged 9 and 10 years old level. He competed 

on floor and vault and he won GOLD. We are (and he is) very proud and wanted to share this 

achievement with everyone. He showed his medal in assembly this morning and was 

applauded for his fantastic achievement.  

Cello Achievement 

Congratulations to Ezra in Year 3 who successfully achieved his Cello Grade 1. This included 

playing prepared pieces, scales and arpeggios and sight reading as well. He was 



congratulated in our celebration assembly this morning and showed us his certificate. well 

done Ezra! 

Christmas Activities 

 



 

 



Bourne Hall Museum 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


